
Jamestown Board of Public Utilities 
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September 11, 2017 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
The Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
 RE: Pole Attachment Rates – Tariff Filing 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess, 
 
 Enclosed herewith are the following materials, issued and transmitted for filing on behalf of 
the City of Jamestown Board of Public Utilities (“JBPU”), in accordance with the requirements of the 
Public Service Commission (“Commission”). 
 

1. Revised tariff leaf for P.S.C. No. 7, Electricity, containing 
provisions for pole attachment rates: 
 
  Leaf No.91, Revision 2 

 The JBPU is proposing to amend its tariff to update the rates it charges cable television 
operators to attach to JBPU owned poles. The JBPU is updating its pole attachment rates in accordance 
with the Commission’s Order Approving Municipal Pole Attachment Rate Increase with Modification, 
issued August 4, 2017 in Case 17-E-0243. The JBPU currently charges $8.51 per pole for its pole 
attachment charges pursuant to Commission’s Order on Municipal Pole Attachment Rates issued on 
May 9, 2007 in Case 06-E-1427. The Commission, in Case 17-E-0243, ordered that “[a]ll municipal 
electric companies are authorized to file tariff amendments, on not less than one day’s notice, 
containing an annual pole attachment rate of $11.98.”1 Accordingly, the JBPU is filing a revised tariff 
leaf to increase its pole attachment rate from $8.51 per pole to $11.98 per pole as described in Leaf 
91, Revision 2. This amendment is issued as of September 11, 2017 and proposed to become effective 
September 12, 2017. 
 

                                                      
1 Case 17-E-0243, Order Approving Municipal Pole Attachment Rate Increase with Modification (August 4, 2017). 
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The JBPU respectfully requests a waiver of the newspaper publication requirements of PSL § 
66(12)(b) as authorized by Ordering paragraph 2 of the Commission’s August 4, 2017 Order in Case 
17-E-0243.2 
 
 Accordingly, we respectfully request that the Commission expedite approval of the requested 
tariff revision. Additionally, we request that the Commission please advise the undersigned of any 
action undertaken in this proceeding and also notify Jeffrey C. Genzer, Counsel to the City of 
Jamestown Board of Public Utilities, Duncan, Weinberg, Genzer & Pembroke, P.C., 1615 M St. NW, 
Suite 800, Washington D.C. 20036 (202-467-6370 and jcg@dwgp.com). 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
David Leathers 
General Manager 
 

                                                      
2 Id., at p. 6. 
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